October 25, 2011
Cook County Board of Education

The Cook County Board of Education met in regular work session on Tuesday, October 25, 2011 at 12:00 p.m. in the Cook Elementary School Conference Room.  Board members Chad Sumner, Susan Griffin, Tina Revels and Maysoe Wiley were present for this meeting.  Chairman Sumner presided with Tina Revels opening the meeting with prayer.

Superintendent Heard presented the agenda.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members voted unanimously to approve the agenda.

APPROVAL OF THE FIVE-YEAR FACILITIES PLAN RESOLUTION:  Jeff Shealey recommended the approval of the five-year Facilities Plan Resolution.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mrs. Revels, the board members voted unanimously to approve this recommendation.

APPROVAL OF OVER NIGHT FIELD TRIPS:  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members voted unanimously to approve the following over night field trips:

· Cook High School HOSA - Leadership Conference - Covington, GA  -  November 10 & 11, 2011

· Cook Middle School Jr. Beta Club - Convention - Macon, GA                November 17 & 18, 2011

BUDGET UPDATE:  Jackie Sparks presented the budget update and passed out handouts.

APPOINTMENT OF A VICE-CHAIRMAN FOR THE BOE:  Chad Sumner discussed the appointment of a Vice-Chairman for the Board of Education.  Danny Studstill explained the requirements.  Mr. Sumner recommended Tina Revels as Vice-Chairman, Mrs. Griffin seconded this recommendation, the board members voted unanimously to approve the appointment of Tina Revels as Vice-Chairman for the BOE.

DISCUSSION OF APPOINTMENT OF BOE MEMBER TO FILL VACANCY IN DISTRICT 1:  Danny Studstill discussed and presented a handout with the requirements of person to fill the unexpired term in District 1.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:  Recommendation was made to go into executive session to discuss Real Estate, Litigation and Personnel.  On a motion by Mrs. Revels, seconded by Mrs. Griffin, the board members voted unanimously to go into executive session.

Recommendation was made to return to regular session.  On a motion by Mrs. Griffin, seconded by Mr. Wiley, the board members voted unanimously to return to regular session.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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